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Dear Anthony,

This week, you can be part of something big, 
fun—and best of all—worthwhile.

NCOA is participating in the 2015 
#GivingTower, along with dozens of other 
charities nationwide.

It's pretty simple—just donate to NCOA now
through #GivingTuesday, Dec. 1, and
you will add a brick toward creating the
largest virtual building in the world—for the biggest giving day of the year!

Even better—every $1 donation to NCOA can connect a struggling older 
woman to $60 in critical benefits all year long.

Donate now

Thanks, and Happy Thanksgiving from your friends at NCOA!

NCOA is a highly rated charity, and all donations are tax-deductible.
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